NOTICE OF TIER CLASSIFICATION AND

WASTE SITE CLEANUP PERMIT APPLICATION

75 PLAIN STREET

HOPEDALE, MASSACHUSETTS 01747

RELEASE TRACKING NUMBER 2-13221
Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.0000), assessment activities have been performed at the above referenced location.  A release of oil and/or hazardous materials has occurred at this location which is a disposal site (as defined by M.G.L. c. 21E, Section 2).  This site has been classified as Tier IC, (310 CMR 40.0500), and an Initial Tier IC Permit application is being submitted on or about February 25, 2005 to the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0703.  A permit is required to proceed with Comprehensive Remedial Responses at all Tier I sites.  Interested persons may submit written comments related to the Permit Application within 21 days of this notice by hand or by mail to both the MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION, BUREAU OF WASTE SITE CLEANUP, PERMIT APPLICATION SECTION at 627 Main Street, Worcester, Massachusetts 01605 and the site contact listed in the last paragraph of this notice.    

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites:  1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Linda Charpentier, 100 North Washington Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02114 at telephone number 617-227-9000.
